David Dyer Cornica Hook Norton OX15 5RA

08.08.23

Dear Cherwell District Council Planning Department,

I, David Dyer, the father of the applicant I have lived at Hill House for most of my life.

I moved into Hill House with my family in 1953 and I have a good and full knowledge of how the shed has been used since then, as well as how it is currently used today.

The shed has always been part of Hill House and has been used as an overflow from the busy and full family house, this is still the case today. The main use within the shed has been as an extra few rooms proving somewhere for people to go to have a quiet space to be. The activities that are carried out in the shed include (but are not limited to): painting, reading the paper, mending broken gadgets, woodcraft and working on mechanical objects. It has also been used for the storage of bikes, household items, garden equipment, etc. For many years we used the shed as a pantry housing our food as well as our fridges and freezers. The children would also have sleepovers in the shed.

Should you require any further information please do not hesitate to contact me.

I understand that proceedings for contempt of court may be brought against anyone who makes, or causes to be made, a false statement in a document verified by a statement of truth without an honest belief in its truth.

I believe that the facts stated in this statement are true.

